From:

Sent: Sunday, October 10, 2021 12:27 PM

To: Clerks Richmondhill <clerks@richmondhill.ca>

Subject: Re: SRCM.21.12 - Clarification on Regional and Local Councillor Enviro Day Event Exemption

For Consideration at the upcoming Town Council Meeting on October 13, 2021.

It has come to my attention that Councillor Perrelli is seeking to have the town cover the shortfall for his May 2021 enviro day event.

As a tax payer, I am totally against the Town of Richmond Hill paying for the costs of this event which was designed to promote Carmen Perrelli and not the town of Richmond Hill.

The following is the text relating to the event as copied from Perrelli's own website. As can be seen, the replacement of green and blue bins is not a Town of Richmond Hill program but a personal one. The highlighted text clearly show that Perrelli is exchanging the old bins for new ones and Perrelli is also including a free pack of flower seeds not the town of Richmond Hill. Where is credit given to the Town for these free items – no where. To those who participated in this event Mr. Perrelli is seen as the benefactor not the Town.

Now that he has received personal credit for holding this event he expects us, the tax payers, to cover the shortfall. This is simply unacceptable and unethical. Any councillor who supports covering Perrelli's self promoting propaganda event will not get my vote along with as many others as I can convince at the next election. We need councillors who are working for taxpayers not themselves.

## DEPUTY MAYOR PERRELLI'S ENVIRO DAY EVENT

Saturday, May 15, 2021, 10:00 AM -Sunday, May 16, 2021, 8:00 PM

Google Calendar - ICS

Keeping Richmond Hill Clean and Green One Property at a Time!

Do you have a damaged green or blue bin? Don't worry, on Saturday, May 15th and Sunday, May 16th, bring in your old damaged bin and I will exchange it for a new one, free of charge.

Don't need to exchange a bin but want to green your property by planting flowers, a garden, or a tree? Come by and pick up some free high quality compost, it will greatly improve your planting experience. As a special thank you to all the mothers in Richmond Hill. I will be including a free pack of flower seeds with every bin or compost load.

Bins can be pre-ordered filled with compost, otherwise you must bring your own container and shovel. Limited numbers of volunteers will be on hand to fill containers for seniors and persons with disabilities.

To have your damaged green/blue bin exchanged for free, please fill out the form below.

I am always here to help. If you have any questions or need assistance registering, please feel free to contact me by email at carmine.perrelli@richmondhill.ca or by phone at 905-771-2517

Ron Gibson